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Kingston Police 

 

 

Public Agenda Information Report 

To:   Kingston Police Service Board 

From:   Scott Fraser, Chief of Police 

Subject:  Annual Report Under Section 8 of the Missing Persons Act, 2018 

Date:   March 3, 2025 

Recommendation: 

That the Annual Report Under Section 8 of the Missing Persons Act, 2018, Report 

Number 25-14 is for information only. 

Summary: 

Please be advised that we have completed the report for 2024 with respect to section 

8 of the Missing Persons Act, 2018. 

The Act assists police in responding to missing persons occurrences by providing them 
with the ability, in certain circumstances, to: 

• obtain a court order for a person or entity to produce records that would assist in 
locating a missing person;  

• obtain a search warrant to allow entry onto a premises to locate a missing 
person; and  

• make an urgent demand for records without judicial authorization. 
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The Act requires an annual report to be filed with a police service board on urgent 

demands for records (requests for records for which a court order was not sought due 

to the urgency of the situation) and for this report to be made public by posting on the 

agency’s website. It is also to be forwarded to the Ministry of the Solicitor General. 

 

Contact: 

Scott Fraser, Chief of Police     613-549-4660 ext. 2213 

 

Attachment: Appendix A – Annual Report Template 






